MINUTES
Canyons Education Foundation Board Meeting
04/17/2025 7:37 AM / Meeting held at CSD offices and called to order by Brad Snow 
ATTENDANCE
Present: Aaron Metcalfe, Andy Boyce, Nikki Stevenson, Mila Gleason, Brenda Suta, Mike Van Roosendaal, Haeli Barlow, Jenn Andrs, Brad Snow, Greg Summerhays, Bill Rappleye, Michelle Mitton, Rick Robins, Susan Edwards, Denise Haycock, Mckayla Snow, Brooke Carn
Phone: Marci Houseman, Suzanne Harrison, Fred Lowry, Katie Dahle, Don Willie
Excused: Bonnie Billings, Dan C. Jorgensen, John Martindale, Kimberly Bell, Shawn Newell, Landon Bradfield, David Blain, Katie Lowder, Quinn Sperry, Brian Parker, Amanda Morton, 
Guests: 
WELCOME, INTRODUCTIONS & BOARD BUSINESS- Brad Snow, Executive Board Member
· Welcome everyone.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES AND CALENDAR OF MEETINGS/EVENTS FOR 2025
· Michelle Mitton made a motion to approve the minutes from the March 20, 2025, meeting with a second from Greg Summerhays. The minutes were unanimously approved.
· Calendar of events and meetings presented by Denise Haycock. Motion to approve by Haeli Barlow with a second from Mike Van Rosendale.
DISTRICT REPORT- Dr. Rick Robins, Superintendent
· Thanks for being here and for all the support.  The GALA was wonderful with so much energy.  It was a world class event.  It started multiple conversations of people getting interested in what we are doing.
· Teacher of the Year just wrapped up.  It was awesome to see our teachers shine.
· District wise we are getting ready to head into negotiations.  
· Pickleball tournament is coming up.  Excited to have some fun and raise money
· Innovation Center project is moving forward.  Board has done a fantastic job of moving the ball forward with the plans for the center and its future.
OPEN MEETINGS/BOARD TRAININGS- Susan Edwards, Community Engagement Coordinator
· We, as a collective state of education foundations, have been contacted regarding our record keeping and meeting notices.
· Review of the Canyons Foundation website and where notices, agendas and minutes are posted.
· Working to establish whether or not recordings are required to be posted
· Training guidelines and requirements are being sent out to all board members, Brooke will track and remind members as they need to train.
· OPMA training can be done as a group or separately as it fits for individual schedules. 
GALA 2025 Debrief- Greg Summerhays, Committee Chair
· Thank you to everyone for all the hard work.  The GALA was very successful.  We ended up making $90,000, so it was a great success.
· Venue was the best we’ve ever had.  Sound and spacing was great. The Zion’s team was wonderful and easy to work with. Multiple buffet lines were wonderful to move everyone through in a very timely manner.
· The mingling, energy and excitement in the room was wonderful.
· The fireside chat was very interesting and educational.  There were mixed reviews on the fireside chat.  We need to be sensitive to the varied interests in the room.  Take away is that the moderator needs to be from the board to be able to pull the chat back to the guidelines that we want.
· Student Choir was wonderful, sound carried well to all attendees.
· Heads and Tails game went well but we could do a little better with advertising to get the word out about participation.
· Opportunity Drawings got positive feedback.  Auction wasn’t missed and amount raised was higher than previous years.
· Can we have a VIP Day to schedule tours of the innovation center.  We would like to get input from other businesses as to what is needed.
· Scholarship videos didn’t work well so we pivoted to a brief announcement of the winners.  Possibly add individual recognition of each winner but keeping the description of scholarship winners to a group as a whole.  Possible video vignettes to highlight each student.
· Next year just have 1 photobooth instead of 2.
· Have the MC work the crowd to encourage more donation and purchasing of items, games.
· Maybe have an additional open house moment where we can showcase the innovation center and what all it will have to offer. Make it an experience that VIPs will want to go to.
· Plan on having it at the Zion’s center again in 2026, per Mike they will be willing to host it again.
FOUNDATION REPORT- Denis Haycock, Development Officer
Scholarship Nights Assignments- Members of the board go to different High Schools to present the Foundation Scholarships to the winners. 
· Alta May 5 6pm- Mike Van Rosendale, Susanne Harrison, Fred Lowry
· Brighton May 21 6:30- Haeli Barlow, Mila Gleason
· CCHS Fred Lowry, Mike Van Rosendale, Susanne Harrison,
· Hillcrest May 20 – Nikki Stevensen, Mila Gleason
· Jordan May 19- Marci Houseman, Brenda Suta, Michelle Mitton
Investment Policy- Hold on this topic until May 15 meeting.  Information will be sent out ahead of time.
Pickleball Tournament- May 10 (5-9pm) $75 per team.  There will be an opportunity drawings Scheels will be there with some pickleball items to show off.  All money earned will be going to Unified Sports
Unified Middle School Soccer will be May 6
Teacher of the Year- foundation donated $32,000 for TOY.  This number included the gift baskets prizes and winner’s checks. REAL Salt Lake gave jerseys and tickets for the game on June 14.  Discounted tickets will be available.
Golf Tournament- May is the last meeting before our break.  Next meeting will be in August.  It is time to start thinking about auction items and teams/hole sponsors.  It will be the same format as the last few years.  There will be a googledoc with information as to auction items that have already been collected.  Denise will ask which vendor is the Pepsi distributor for the golf course.
NEXT MEETING
May 15, 2025- Canyons District Offices
Motion to adjourn by Bill Rappleye, seconded by Brad Snow at 8:46 am.
